
SCIL/SEC/2024 
3rd September, 2024 

To,
BSE Limited, 
Listing Department,  
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers, 
Dalal Street, 
Mumbai – 400 001 

The National Stock Exchange of India 
Listing Department,  
Exchange Plaza,  
Bandra Kurla Complex  
Bandra East,  
Mumbai – 400 051 

Sub.: Additional Details Required for Corporate Announcement filed under 
Regulation 30 of SEBI (LODR) Regulations, 2015 

Dear Sirs, 

This has reference to your email dated 31st August, 2024 on the captioned 
subject and the intimation made by the Company on 27th May, 2024 and on 31st

July, 2024 intimating the appointment of M/s. BSR & Co LLP, Chartered 
Accountants (FRN:101248W/W-100022) as Statutory Auditors of the Company, 
for a period of 5 (five) consecutive years from the  conclusion of the 24th Annual 
General Meeting till the conclusion of the 29th Annual General Meeting. 

The brief profile of the Statutory Auditors as mentioned in the query raised by 
you on 31st August, 2024 is mentioned below: 

Brief Profile of M/s. BSR & Co. LLP 
Sr. 
No. 

Particulars Details 

1. Name of the 
Statutory 
Auditor 

M/s. BSR & Co. LLP, Chartered Accountants (FRN: 
101248W/W-100022) 

1. Reason for 
change 

Appointment as Statutory Auditors of the 
Company 

The term of current Statutory Auditors M/s SRBC 
& CO LLP will be expiring at the conclusion of the 
24th Annual General Meeting. It is proposed to 
appoint M/s. BSR & Co LLP, as Statutory Auditors 
of the Company in place of the Outgoing Auditors 

2. Date of 
appointment/re-
appointment 

Term: 5 (five) years 

For a period of 5 (five) consecutive years from the  
conclusion of the 24th Annual General Meeting 
till the conclusion of the 29th Annual General 
Meeting



3. Term of 
appointment 

For a period from 27th August, 2024 upto 31st

August, 2026

4. Brief Profile M/s. BSR & Co LLP is a Chartered Accountants 
firm having strong presence in major cities of the 
country. 

M/s. BSR & Co LLP is engaged in statutory audits 
of some of the large companies in various sectors. 

Kindly take the same on your records. 

Thanking you, 

Yours faithfully,  
For Sumitomo Chemical India Limited 

Deepika Trivedi 
Company Secretary
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